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February 14, 2018
Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, February 14, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 

Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer
Bryan Michael, Road Foreman




Paul Bametzreider, Solicitor    



Steve Sherk, Township Engineer



Twenty (20) Citizens  
FORT INDIANTOWN GAP – DAVID WEISNICHT did not attend the meeting
STATE POLICE REPORT


Station Sgt. Corey Mengel introduced himself and provided a summary of the past six months and told everyone that the State Police’s doors are open 24 hours seven days a week if anyone needs their services.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Helen Light said she drove by Ridge Road looking for the stone and couldn’t find it.  Bryan Michael, Road Foreman said the stone was put in the drainage ditches.  Mrs. Light also stated that there is a lot of water running across the road on Awol Road at Maple Lane.  Bryan Michael commented that it’s due to the large amount of rain.


Pat Gray said she would like to thank the Township for their amazing road crew because she called about black ice around 5:00 a.m. and Bryan told her the road was already salted.  The Board agreed that the road crew is doing a great job.


Charles Dresch of Calvary road addressed the Board about the pipeline messing up the improvements that the Township had made on Calvary Road.  A discussion was held regarding the issue and the plans to repair the road.  
APPROVE THE MINUTES



Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the 
January meeting minutes.  All approved.   
FINANCIAL REPORT

There was no financial report available.
NORTHERN LEBANON FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (NLFES)


No reports were available 

PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT

Liz Krause reported that there was no February Planning Commission meeting, 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT 

Zoning Officer, Liz Krause, reported that three (3) permits were issued totaling $171.00 and $7,619.19 was received in Reimbursement Fees and $5,000.00 was received in Rezoning Fees. 

Krause also provided an update on the following: 

Last month it was determined that the lights at the Post 910 Legion on Fisher Avenue are out of compliance.  I’ve been in contact with Kenny Miller from the Legion and they purchased brackets to point all the lights down, but they haven’t installed them yet. 


I also contacted Mike at Frontier Auto Sales regarding the light closest to Awol Road.  On January 22, he called and said he had a truck there to adjust the light.  No one has been able to verify if the light was brought into compliance, because it’s been turned off.


I contacted Tony Allwein of Mease Motors regarding the light that shines out on Huckleberry Road.  He said the light was installed because of theft issues in their other lot.  Krause noted that the light that is installed on the building is meant to be on a pole and turned downward.   Kerry McCrary said there is also water that comes out of their driveway, that turns to ice, and he felt that it could create a problem if someone would hit the ice and then be blinded by the light.

A letter was sent to Amy Curby regarding unlicensed vehicles on her property at 502 Jonestown Road.  She contacted me after receiving the letter and stated that she had to obtain titles before the cars could be removed because they were her deceased husband’s vehicles, and the titles couldn’t be located.  She called on Monday and said she did obtain the titles and is working on getting rid of the cars. 


Ned Bomgardner stopped in at the Township and said he will remove the unlicensed cars on his property on the corner of SR 72 and Jonestown Road as well as the beer distributor location on Jonestown Road.  

ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 
1. Williams-Atlantic-Sunrise Pipeline.  Cavalry Road was damaged last month due to pipeline construction traffic.  The road was repaired by the Township with expenses to be paid by Transco.  Per the Road Use Agreement, Transco is responsible to restoring the road to a condition equal to or better than its pre-construction condition.
2. Logistics Park, Phase II.  Site work construction continues. Steve also commented that he just received an email about possibly moving up the signal timing and line striping at the Fisher Avenue 81 Intersection which was originally scheduled to be at the end of the project.  He said their concern is that prospective tenants who are looking at the property are having to wait longer than expected at the lights.  A discussion was held regarding the traffic signal, and Steve Sherk said that at some point, a comprehensive traffic study will need to be done, but he just wanted to make the Board aware of the email and will talk to the engineer of the project to get more information.   
3. 70 Bordnersville Road – Preliminary/Final Subdivision and Land Development Plan.  Site work construction.  
4. Holiday Inn Express (81 Room Hotel) Lickdale.  This plan was conditionally approved at the October 2017 Board of Supervisors’ pending NPDES permit approval, PennDOT HOP approval and posting of the letter of credit.  The Lebanon County Conservation District (LCCD) approved the NPDES General Permit on February 5, 2018.  We are still waiting on PennDOT HOP approval and the letter of credit.

5. Green Point School Road Bridge.  The estimated cost to perform required Geotechnical Investigation, including four (4) standard-sample/core borings, soil logs, traffic control, lab testing and engineering report is $8,370.  The cost may be reduced by up to $2,000 if the road can be temporarily closed and traffic control is not required.  After a brief discussion regarding the possible options for the bridge, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary authorizing Steve Sherk to move forward with the testing.  All approved.  
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – ATTY. PAUL BAMETZREIDER

ORDINANCE # 175 – INTER-GOVERNMENTAL ORDINANCE WITH OTHER NORTHERN LEBANON MUNICIPALITES REGARDING THE DISTRIBUTION AND APPLICATION OF RECREATION FUNDS.


Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor informed the Board that Ordinance #175 regarding the distribution of Recreation Funds has been duly advertised is ready for adoption.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to adopt Ordinance. #175.  All approved.  
ORDINANCE # 176 – SCHEDULE OF ATTORNY FEES FOR COLLECTION OF ACCOUNTS


Atty. Bametzreider informed the Board that in order for the Township to be reimbursed by land owners when a municipal lien is imposed on a property, the Township must adopt an ordinance, noting that this Ordinance has be advertised and is ready for adoption.  Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to adopt Ordinance # 176.  All approved.  

 Kerry McCrary asked Atty. Bametzreider about the Codification of Ordinances, and Atty. Bametzreider stated that the Codification must be kept up to date and it puts all the Ordinances into one book.  A discussion was held regarding the process for codification and the different companies that provide the service.  
WEIRICH LANE 


Atty. Bametzreider also reported that the Township sent out a Zoning Enforcement Notice to Chris Boltz regarding his property located on Weirich Lane with the concern being that the permit was issued for the construction of a picnic pavilion that was supposed to be constructed 50’ off of Weirich Lane, but the pavilion appears to be constructed within 5’ to 10’ of  Weirich Lane, noting that Weirich Lane is a public road.  

Chris Boltz commented that the old pavilion was destroyed around September or October of 2016 when a tree fell on it, and the new pavilion is at the same spot as the original pavilion.  Atty. Bametzreider stated that it’s his understanding that when Mr. Boltz applied for the permit, the diagram showed that the pavilion would be placed 50’ back from the public road.  Victoria Boltz who lives also lives on Weirich Lane commented that they were under the assumption that Weirich Lane is a private lane and they assumed the pavilion had to be back 50’ from Fort Swatara Road since that is the public road. Larry Wolfe commented that Wolfe Lane and Weirich Lane are both private lanes.    A discussion was held regarding both roads being plowed by the Township.  Karl Hinkle commented that when he worked for the Township, he was told to plow Wolfe Lane.  Concluding the discussion, the Board agreed to research the road status of Weirich Lane for next month’s meeting.   
 NEW BUSINESS

PETITION FOR ZONING AMENDMENT TO REZONE 196 BORDNERSVILLE ROAD FROM AGRICULTURAL ZONING TO INDUSTRIAL ZONING

Atty. Bametzreider explained that the Township has received a Petition to amend the Zoning of a property located at 196 Bordnersville Road which is currently zoned Agricultural, and they want to rezone it to Industrial.  Atty. Mike Grab, who represents the petitioner provided exhibits showing the industrial development of the neighboring properties, and explained that since most of the properties surrounding 196 Bordnersville Road have been rezoned to Industrial, and for future planning, they feel it is appropriate for the Township consider rezoning the property to a way that would allow for the orderly development of the property in accordance with the surrounding area. He noted that there is no specific plan for development of the property and asked the Board to pass the Petition onto the Planning Commission for consideration to get things rolling so they can begin the process with the Township.  Atty. Bametzreider explained the process required, if the Board decided to accept the Petition and move it forward to the Planning Commission and Lebanon County Planning.  

After a discussion regarding the zoning of some of the other properties in the area, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to accept the Petition for Rezoning 196 Bordnersville Road to Industrial Zoning and move it forward to the Planning Commission and Lebanon County Planning for recommendations.  All approved.  

Atty. Bametzreider also commented that the Board may want to look at the Comprehensive Plan as part of the rezoning because it may need to be amended because of all the changes in the area.  
CALVARY ROAD REPAIR 


Kerry McCrary explained that he and Steve Sherk, the Township Engineer went out to Calvary Road and realized there is a problem there.  He said the pipeline seems to be willing to fix it to the way it was before they started, but the problem we’re going to have is now because we can’t go in there and spend a great amount of money and have it all torn up again.  Charles Dresch commented that all the work that the Township originally did on the road has been destroyed and he would like to have the Township require the pipeline to fix it.  Kerry McCrary said his plan is to dig up a small spot near Dresch’s driveway to see what is underneath there in order to determine what needs to be done, and then fix the soft spots in the road.    Steve Sherk stated that there is a road use agreement that is secured by a Bond as well as video testimony that shows the road condition prior to the pipeline starting construction and noted that the pipeline is responsible for restoring the road equal to, or better than it was before they started the pipeline construction. 
DETOUR AND DETOUR AGREEMENT REGARDING BRIDGE REPLACEMENT OVER LITTLE SWATARA CREEK 


Dennis Firestone made a motion to approve the Detour Agreement for the Bridge Replacement over Little Swatara Creek.  All approved.  

QUOTES ON TARP SYSTEMS


Two quotes were received for the tarp systems:

1.  Wilken’s - $3, 260.00

2.  MJR Equipment - $2,476.60


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to purchase the Tarp System from MJR Equipment in the amount of $2,476.60.  All approved.
QUOTES FOR SANDBLASING RECYCLING CONTAINERS


Kerry McCrary explained that the Township wants to get the recycling containers sandblasted and painted, noting that the road crew will repair the containers before sandblasting.   He said there is resident in the Township that does a new dustless type of sandblasting, but he couldn’t paint the containers and quoted a price of anywhere from $750.00 to $1,200 just to sandblast the containers.  


McCrary said he also received a quote of $2,130.00 per container from Seiberts Sand Blasting to sandblast and paint each container and the quote stated that, due to the amount of rust, the price could vary between containers and any rust repair would be extra. Dennis Firestone stated that the money will come out of the Recycling Fund to pay for the repairs.  Larry Wolfe said Frank Via knows someone in Pine Grove who does sandblasting, and the Board asked for the contact to be provided to them in the next day or so.    Atty. Bametzreider asked how many containers are involved and recommended the Board obtain another quote.  

ROADSIDE VEGETATION CONTROL WORKSHOP FEBRUARY 27, 2018


Dennis Firestone stated that Sam Yeagley of the Road Crew is signed up for the free Workshop which will be held on February 27 from 8 am to 3 pm.

CABINET IN YOUR COMMUNITY -  MEET WITH GOVERNOR WOLFE’S CABINET TO DISCUSS ISSUES


No one from the Board will be attending the meeting.
GRS-IBS BRIDGE DISCUSSION ON MONDAY FEBRUARY 26TH AT 9:00 A.M. 


Dennis Firestone said the meeting will be held at the Township Building but is closed to the public. 
TIRE COLLECTION APRIL 11, 2018 – DECIDE ON AMOUNT TO CONTRIBUTE FROM THE TOWNSHIP


After a brief discussion regarding the Tire Collection, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to contribute $650.00 to the Lebanon Tire Collection.  All approved.

LEBANON COUNTY DEPT. OF EMERGENCY SERVICES MUNICIPAL MEETING AT THE TOWNSHIP BUILDING


Gary Longenecker stated that he will be attending the Lebanon County Dept. of Emergency Services meeting which will be held at the Township Building on Thursday February 22nd at 8:00 a.m.  It was noted that this meeting is not open to the public.  
AUTHORIZE GLRA TO PAY STIPEND TO GLRA REPRESENTATIVE FOR ATTENDING VARIOUS MEETINGS.  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize the GLRA to pay the stipend to Union Township’s GLRA Larry Herr representative for attending various meetings.  All approved.  

OLD BUSINESS

2018 ROAD WORK, LINE PAINTING


Kerry McCrary stated that the plan is to double-seal coat, oil and chip Huckleberry Road and Campmeeting Road and south Racehorse Drive and Calvary Road, noting that  Huckleberry Road is more in need of repair than Campmeeting Road.  Dennis Firestone said the money will come out of the Liquid Fuels Fund, and they will get the bids for all three of the roads and then get an addendum for Cavalry Road.  

Kerry McCrary also asked Bryan Michael, Road Crew Supervisor for his thoughts on the section of Tomstown Road that needs repaired and if it should be over-laid or torn up.  Bryan said it should be OK just to overlay about 20’ of Tomstown Road.
AUTHORIZE AGENTS TO JONESTOWN BANK AND AUTHORIZE CHECK SIGNERS FOR PLIGIT ACCOUNTS


Dennis Firestone stated that they have the forms to change the names on all the bank accounts.  Mr. Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize the signing of the documents in order to be the agents to Jonestown Bank and to be the check signers for the PLGIT accounts.  All approved.  

BILLS


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the amount of $261,446.20 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels, & Payroll Funds.  All approved.  

DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

Wednesday, March 7, 2018  -  7:00 PM  

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, March 14, 2018  -  6:30 PM

DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, March 14, 2018  -  7:00 PM

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 8:44 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth Krause
Recording Secretary

